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I would like to congratulate our students and staff on another very successful year of teaching and learning at BPS. I 
am very proud of the fact that all our students, regardless of their ability, have been given every possible oppor-
tunity to be challenged, achieve success and feel valued in our school. 
During the year, a number of our students accepted new challenges – academic, sporting and cultural. Some en-
tered external national competitions, absorbed themselves in enrichment activities and entered various competi-
tion,  while others represented our school at zone, district, state and national level sport.  Many students began to 
learn instruments, dance  and drama skills and had the courage to perform in front of audiences for the first time. 
All our students have been supported by highly dedicated teachers. Our teachers are incredibly committed to the 
well-being of all our students. They not only have exceptional talent in the technicalities of teaching, they have 
enormous energy and determination. Each of them takes pride in their profession and responsibility for ensuring 
that our school is a wonderful example of holistic primary education. I am very grateful to them for their extraordi-
nary work this year, and so proud to be the principal of a school that has that kind of expertise. 
The office staff is always there to lend a helping hand to sick or upset children (or teachers).  They keep our school 
community informed and our school on the right track!  They are always approachable, supportive and happy to 
help with any enquiry. 
A special thank you to our ‘teacher’s aides’ – Mrs Steel and Mrs Duffield – you are amazing and always support our 
students 100%.   
I’d like to say a huge thank you to all the parents and community members who have supported our school 
throughout the year, as volunteers, drivers for excursions and of course those in various roles in the  P and C who 
have worked tirelessly to raise funds for our children and supported us in so many other ways. We are indeed for-
tunate to have such a dedicated bunch of parents working in the best interest of our school. 
Thanks also to BOOSH, you are fantastic. The wonderful staff at BOOSH always provides such interesting activities 
for our children.  We are indeed fortunate to have such a dedicated out of school hours facility at BPS that works so 
closely with the teachers and parents. 
Farewell 
I am very sorry to say farewell to two outstanding teachers who have decided not return next year (even with me 
begging and nagging them).  Mr Jones and Mr Wright will leave two huge holes to fill. 
I wish them all the best and I am sure we will see them here next year on casual days. 
Thank you and farewell to Mrs Webster who has been on 1C this term as an intern teacher. Mrs Webster will also 
be missed and we thank her for her amazing teaching this term. 
 
2016 
Looking at our numbers for 2016, we are again entitled to 16 classes from the department.  We have scrimped and 
saved all year and with our staffing entitlements and our savings we will form 17 classes with the school paying for 
the extra class.  This will lessen numbers in all classes and reduce the number of composites. 
 
Classes for 2016 

3 x Kindergarten classes  - Mrs Layson (Kindergarten Supervisor) 
2 x Year 1 classes }  
3 x Year 2 classes }  - Mrs Till (Assistant Principal Stage 1) 
 
2 x Year 3 classes } 
1 x Year 3/4 class } 
2 x Year 4 classes }  - Mr Pritchard (Assistant Principal Stage 2) 
 
2 x Year 5 classes } 
2 x Year 6 classes }  - Mrs Beckedahl (Assistant Principal Stage 3) 

Please don’t email or ring me to request a specific teacher for 2016. 
‘Whilst we will always listen to (and take into consideration) the concerns of parents, it is in the end, the decision of 
the principal and the school as to where the best learning setting is for each individual student. 
At the end of this year, class placements will be done by our teachers.  Please do not send in requests for special 
placements as the teachers will ensure your child/ren will be placed in the perfect class for them.’ 
 
I wish you every happiness for Christmas and the New Year and have a safe and happy holiday.  I am looking for-
ward to seeing you all back, refreshed and rejuvenated, after the holidays. 

Di Bower 
Principal                                                    
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SCHOOL BANKING—Volunteers (Mums or Dads) required for 2016 to assist with the Commonwealth Bank school banking 
program.  This is done from the canteen on Tuesday mornings from 8.50am and requires approximately 1 hour of time 
from two people per week. Ideally if there are more volunteers then you will only be required every second week.  Train-
ing will be provided.  Please contact the office for further details. 
Unfortunately, if we don’t have enough volunteers the banking program may be unavailable through the school which 
would be disappointing for all the children currently saving their money.   
CANTEEN—The last day for lunch orders is Friday 11th December.  The canteen will be open for over the counter sales on 
Wednesday 16th December, for ice-blocks, cold drinks, chips etc.  Thank you to all the wonderful helpers we have had in 
the canteen this year.   
SCHOOL SUPPORT GROUP—I would like to thank all the helpers, adults and little ones, for all your hard work during 2015 
especially our committee members Jaime S, Leanne P & Tracey S, plus this year's fundraising organisers, Jodi L, Carolyn H, 
Cc, Jo H, Tammy A & Sarah W.  School Support  Group has raised over $15,000 for the school this year.  This money has 
funded classroom resources, readers, Andrew Daddo’s author visit, stage 2 of the school Wi-fi network upgrade, library 
refurbishment and the end of year presentation awards.  Last week we presented the school with a $5000 cheque for air-
conditioning  for rooms 1 and 2 in the E block (currently year 2 rooms).  Finally I would like to thank the school community 
for supporting us in our fundraising activities.  We look forward to a busy but fun filled 2016.  Merry Christmas to you and 
your family.  Chris Chu Chairperson. 
UNIFORM SHOP—It’s been a big year!  Thankyou to al the volunteers for everything you do.  Your support is very much 
appreciated.  As we draw to a close we must do a few essential things.   
Thursday 10th December is our last trading day  
Monday 13th December we will be undertaking our stocktake.   
We will open on Wednesday 27th January 2016 from 10am-12pm.   
Normal hours will commence on Thursday 28th January 2016 from 3pm and Monday 1st February 2016 from 9am.   Next 
year, with regards to uniforms, we will be having some changes in the pricing.  It is unfortunate but necessary.  These will 
be implemented in the first term 2016.  A new price list will be distributed when these changes come into effect.  From all 
of us in the uniform shop have a Merry Christmas and a happy New Year. 
 
 
COMMUNITY NEWS—Sydney Adventist Hospital is delighted to present its annual San Carols by Candlelight on 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                         Growing and Learning Together for Life 

 

                             Have a safe and happy holiday! 
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Sunday 13th December.  Our Carols program will commence at 4.00pm with a range of activities for children including 
face painting, Christmas craft, butterfly house and  many others.  The children’s concert will commence at 7.00pm and 
the main Carols will commence at 8.00pm, concluding with a fireworks display. 
 
LIBRARY NEWS 
 
A huge thank you to all our wonderful parents who have assisted in the Library this year.  To Natasha S and Sarah W 
for their superb running of the Book Club again this year.  How lucky our children are to be able to choose their own 
books and benefit the school at the same time.  Thank you too to  Sherene M and Barbara J for their wonderful book 
covering expertise.  To our capable and efficient library assistant Mrs Lawrie with invaluable help and from time to 
time from Mrs Lee.  I am extremely grateful to these amazing helpers who add so much to the smooth running of our 
school library.  Last but not least I would like to thank the parents and children for their support and enthusiastic par-
ticipation of all aspects of the library.  I wish you all a very Happy Christmas and a safe and fun holiday. 
Thank you 
Jennie Smith 
 
DRAMA NEWS 
What a wonderful year we have had in our drama this year.  The children are so talented and enthusiastic and have 
become more confident and capable in so many drama aspect.  Performing at NIDA in July was highlight, as was the 
school MADD concert in October.  Some of our amazing year six children have written a play for our end of year cele-
brations and the junior drama are busy working their Christmas play performance to some classes during the last 
week.  Thankyou parents and students for all your help, enthusiasm and participation.  Have a joyous Christmas and a 
relaxing fun holiday. 
Jennie Smith 
 

Our Merit Certificate recipients 

K-2 Assembly 
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K-6 Assembly 
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Class Awards 

26 Nov—9 Dec 

Pennant Awards 

Leela S, Tamara W, Cameron R,  
Dylan W, Nia D, Monique C, Abbey T,  
Marco D, Grace B, Alexander H 

Dec 

 
NOTES YOU MAY HAVE MISSED 

Sent 
Out 

Subject Distribution Response 
before  

18/3 Voluntary Contributions K-6 ASAP 

13/5 Classroom resources K-6 overdue 

11/11 Opal Card Information K-6 —— 

11/11 Year 6 Signature Bear 6 13/12 

11/11 Canteen Summer Menu K-6 —— 

25/11 Surf Awareness Yrs 5-6 8/12 

25/11  Year 6 Farewell Yrs 5-6 8/12 

Most notes are on the BPS website under  
‘Our School’ tab—’Missed a Note?’  

Diary Dates 

DECEMBER 

Thurs 10 Presentation Day 

Fri 11 Celebration of Learning assembly  
Year 6 Farewell 

Wed 16 Party Day 
Last day of term 

17 & 18 Staff Development Days 

JANUARY 2016 

Tues 26 Australia Day 

Wed 27 Staff return to school 

Thurs 28 Years 1-6 Term 1 resumes 

FEBRUARY 

Tue 2 Kindergarten starts school 

KB Christiano D, Rhyan K, Sam Y, Liliana K 

KR Ben D, Kobe R, Kate F, Leanne C 

1C Charles M, Baylin G,  

1F Ben B, Timeka C, Zahlee O 

1T Hannah H, Jade V 

2C Emily C, Harrison B 

2P Jackson C, Isabel A, Charlotte S, Eric H 

2R Cayleigh H, Natasha W, Katrina D, Nicole J,  
Isabella C 

3A Mac T, Daniel L, Tim C, Emily L 

6K Liam D, Dylan W, Abbey T 

PBEL  

Awards 

12 Nov - 25 Nov 

KB Holly R, Lara S, William W,  
Liliana K, Sam Y 

KR Kobe R, Leanne C, Olivia F, Ben D 
Grace M, William N, Anouk D, 

1F Leon J 

1T James F 

2P Julian C 

2R Benjamin O, Katrina D, Tiana P, 
Tyler G, Nicole T, Nicole J, Liam J, 
Finn L 

3A Caitlan F, Liam C, Abbie S, Emily L, 
Aedan K, Zoe A, Leela S,  
Kamden H, Ella M, Daniel V,  
Imogen B, Charlie L, Samuel S 

6K Dylan W, Dimitri O, Thomas H 
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BPS String Ensemble - INSTRUMENT TRY OUT/INFORMATION SESSION 

 

 

The BPS String Ensemble is a new dynamic group of students from years 1-6 who 

love playing music together.  

We are looking for new players for 2016. Come and hear our performances at the K

-2 and 3-6 Celebrations of Learning on Monday 14th of December.  

We will be holding an instrument tryout and parent information 

session in the hall at morning tea on this day. Please feel free to 

come and find out how child can be a part of this group.  

Sue Thorvaldson (BPS string ensemble director).  

sue.thorv@gmail.com   

 

Beginner Recorder Ensemble 2016 

 

Registrations are now open for the beginner recorder classes for 2016. Sign up now 

to reserve a place for your child.  

For more details please refer to the note available from the school office or contact 

me at sue.thorv@gmail.com  .  

Please register by 11th December, 2015.  

Sue Thorvaldson (Recorder Ensemble Director). 

mailto:sue.thorv@gmail.com
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K-2 Christmas Concert Extravaganza 

Rock Around The Christmas Tree 
The K-2 children and staff would like to thank everybody who came along to 

watch the K-2 Christmas concert this week. We hope you enjoyed it. We 

wish you a Merry Christmas and happy holidays. 

Thank you 

K-2 children and staff 

To BPS school community, 
 

Merry Christmas and best wishes for the New Year. 
 

We will see all returning students refreshed and back at 
school on Thursday 28th January. 
 

From the staff at Berowra Public School 
- the principal, teachers, administration,  
Learning support and general assistant 
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ONLINE PAYMENTS 
From Friday 4th December 2015 

 
It will be possible for parents to make online school payments, from Friday 4

th
 December 2015 to the 

school for amounts owing for students, via a secure payment page hosted by Westpac. Payments can be 
made using either a Visa or MasterCard credit or debit card. The payment page is accessed from the front 
page of the schools website by selecting $ Make a payment. Please do not click on this option until the go 
live date on the 4

th
 December. 

Items that can be paid include voluntary school contributions, subject contributions, excursions, sales to 
students and creative and practical arts activities. There is also a category called ‘Other’ which covers 
items not covered in the previous headings. Other can be used to make a complete payment of a school 
invoice. 

When you access the $ Make a payment you must enter: 

the students name, and 

class and reference number OR 

the students name, and 

date of birth. 

These details are entered each time you make a payment as student information is not held within the 
payment system. There is also the option to enter the Student Registration Number and Invoice number, 
these are not used at our school, please leave blank. 

This is a secure payment system hosted by Westpac to ensure that your credit/debit card details are    
captured in a secure manner.  These details are not passed back to the school.  

You have the ability to check and change any details of the payment before the payment is processed. 
Receipts can be emailed and/or printed. 

Details of the payments are passed daily to the school where they will be receipted against your child’s 
account. As a receipt has been issued from the payment page a further receipt will not be issued by the 
school. 

For any enquiries regarding the Online Payment process please contact the School Administration Office 
by emailing berowra-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au or on 9456 1319. 

SCHOOL SUPPORT GROUP SCHOOL SUPPORT GROUP   

FUNDRAISINGFUNDRAISING 

NAME LABELSNAME LABELS  
Please help Berowra Public School raise money when you are buying name labels for 

clothes, school items and lunch boxes etc.  

By using a fundraising code (BPSS) that links to Berowra Public School, the school will re-

ceive a  

percentage of the money spent!   

The websites we are registered with are :- 

 

 

 

 

OUR SCHOOL FUNDRAISING CODE IS BPSS 

 

To place an order, create a personal account online and then enter the fundraising code 

BPSS at the checkout/payment section.  The code is the same for both organisations.  

Money raised will go towards school resources and projects. 

 

Thank you 

www.stuckonyou.com.au 

www.brightstars.com.au 

mailto:Berowra-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.stuckonyou.com.au/
http://www.brightstars.com.au/
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Disclaimer: Advertisements placed in THE CREST do not 

reflect an endorsement or otherwise by Berowra Public 

School of that product or service.   

Information in the advertisement is entirely the responsibil-

ity of the advertiser.  

Part Time or Full Time 
 

Work from Home 
 

Flexible and financially exciting with an expanding, fun, 
local team.   

 
If you are thinking about going back to work or have 
been looking for that elusive business that can be 

worked around the day-to-day   running of a busy family 
home, please call for a friendly chat to find out more. 

 
CC: 0408 906 227 
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If you have any further queries about the program please contact the Get Hooked team by 
email at gethooked.fisheries@dpi.nsw.gov.au or on 02 9741 4849. 

 
Coaches’ Association / Northern District CC 

FOUR SCHOOL HOLIDAY CRICKET 

COACHING CLINICS – JANUARY 2016 

For 6 – 15 year olds – beginners, club & reps 

Venues – Mark Taylor Oval, Waitara  and 

George Thornton Reserve, West Pennant Hills 
Accreditation: Level 1 & 2 qualified coaches 

Cost:  $130  (if registered by 22 Dec. 2015) 

Further discounts apply – clothing, siblings, etc. 
Flyer:   www.hkhdca.com.au/ 

Enquiries:  Bruce Wood – 0412 688 629 
Email:   bruce.wood@hkhdca.com.au 

SCHOOL HOLIDAY CRICKET COACHING CLINICS 

January 2016 – school holidays 
Coaches’ Association / Northern District CC 
Flyer:   www.hkhdca.com.au/ 

Comprehensive coaching program for boys & girls 
aged between 6-15 years – beginners, club & reps 

Venues  –  Mark Taylor Oval, Waitara  and 
George Thornton Reserve, West Pennant Hills 
Accreditation:  Level 1 & 2 qualified coaches 

Cost:  $130  (if registered by 22 Dec. 2015) 
Further discounts apply – clothing, siblings, etc. 

Bruce Wood  bgwood@optusnet.com.au  0412 688 629 

mailto:gethooked.fisheries@dpi.nsw.gov.au
http://www.hkhdca.com.au/
mailto:bruce.wood@hkhdca.com.au
http://www.hkhdca.com.au/
mailto:bgwood@optusnet.com.au
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Developing and  

implementing individual 

health care plans for  

students with more complex needs 

 
An individual health care plan formalises the plan of support for students with complex health 

care needs. 

The principal will initiate the development of such a plan in the following circumstances or when the 

situation is complex or where a plan would be of assistance in managing support for the student. 

Individual health care plans should be developed for: 

 severe asthma, type 1 diabetes, epilepsy and anaphylaxis  

 any student who is diagnosed as being at risk of an emergency  

 any student who requires the administration of specific health care procedures  

 

Information from the student's medical practitioner, provided by parents, will inform the planning      

process. 

The plan will describe the student's needs and how the school plans to meet these needs during the 

school day, on excursions and in other variations in school routine, such as sport. 

The plan must also detail procedures to be followed if an emergency arises. Procedures need to be 

agreed between the parent and the school, following consultation with the relevant medical practitioner. 

Plans should be reviewed annually or when the parent notifies the school that the student's health needs 

have changed. A review of a student's health care plan can also be instigated by the principal at other 

times. 

The individual health care plan will: 

 specify the student's specific health care needs  

 describe agreed actions to meet these needs  

 include emergency phone numbers for ambulance, the parent and an emergency contact  

 include the phone number of the student's medical practitioner(s)  

 includes attachments as relevant such as:  

 an emergency care/response plan  

 a statement of the agreed responsibilities of different people involved in support  

 a schedule for the administration of prescribed medication  

 a schedule for the administration of health care procedures  

 an authorisation to contact the medical practitioner 
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A template for the individual health care plan cover sheet is available from the school office. 

The individual health care plan must address circumstances that may impact on the student's health care 

needs, such as variation in school routine, absence of staff, special transport arrangements, physical       

activity and environmental conditions. 

The possible effects of emergencies arising at the same time with a number of students need to be         

considered and addressed in individual health care plans. 

The principal develops and documents local procedures, which may include utilising the leadership of the 

deputy principal, other delegated executive staff and/or learning and support teams, to put processes in 

place to support students and the development of individual health care plans. 

The principal is responsible for assessing, in consultation with appropriate school staff, the parent and the 

medical practitioner, how the school will meet the health care needs of the student. Health care planning 

needs to take account of the student's full range of learning and support needs. 

The development of the individual health care plan may incorporate a risk management process to manage 

risk to the student or other students or staff. 

The principal will arrange a meeting with the parent and appropriate school staff to discuss the             

management of the student's health care needs. 

The meeting with the parent may be supported by input from the school counsellor, learning and            

engagement officer, members of the school's learning and support team, as appropriate. 

A copy of the individual health care plan should be provided to the parent and for students with special 

transport needs, to relevant staff in the Special Transport Scheme. 

In the event that a student changes schools, the parent should be encouraged to provide a copy of the     

individual health care plan to the new principal. This can assist the process of health care planning in the 

new school and can also assist the student's transition to that school. 

If a health care plan is not in place for a student with medication the student will not be able to take part in 

off school site activities/excursions. 



 
 
Many of our talented children have been selected into various elite groups: 
 
 

 
 
Action Dance Academy – Elementary Troupe: 
Aleisha C (5B), Annika E (5B), Molly H (5K), Emily Da S (5K), Layla W (5B), Amy S (6K) 
 
Action Dance Academy – Junior Show Group: 
Isabella A (4W), Ava A (2R), Mikayla S (4W), India H (4W), Georgia A (5K),  Isabella J (2P) 
 
Zone 6 Swimming: 
Cooper G(4W)  Mac T(3A)  
Danny C(4W)  Caitlin J(3P) Jack J(6K)    Jensen G(3P) 
 
Little A’s Zone Team: 
Ava A (2R), Grace H (3P), Annabelle H (2P), Jake Da S (3P), Alex J (2R), Ryan J (3/4P), Zac C (2R), Zane C (KB), Daniel H 
(5K), Mackenzie W(6B), Jasmine M (6K), Marco De P (6B), Cameron R E (6B) 
 
 
KNA Representative Netball: 
U11 KNA     Aleisha C (5B)  
U12 KNA     Allanah B (6B) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Football: 
U13 Northern Tigers Mackenzie W(6B)        Jasmine M (6K) 
U11 Northern Tigers   Will Pa (5B) Jake Da S (3P)   Nick J (4W) Bodie D (4W) 
Diamond League Sophia V (5K) Emily Da S (5B) Dayna B (5B) 
 
 
 
 

HALL OF FAME 



 
 
 
 
 
School Spectacular:   
Combined Choir Josie E (6B)   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Australian Girls’ Choir 
Sophia H (6B) selected into the ‘upper level’ of the performing choir – selected (and the 
youngest) in the top 15 out of 100 applicants. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Aladdin – the Christmas Pantomine 
Andrew S (6K) Niamh D (6K) Eddie R (6B)     Jai C (6K) Alexander H (6K)  Ava A (2R) 
Amelia H (6B) Josie E (6B) Matthew C (4W)   Isabella C (2R) Isabella A (4W) 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



sportandrecreation.nsw.gov.au/kidscamps | 13 13 02

 SUMMER KIDS’ CAMPS 
 THE PERFECT CHRISTMAS GIFT

Summer is all about having FUN in the 
great outdoors. There is no better way 
for kids to jam-pack their school holidays 
with adventure and excitement than by 
attending a Sport and Recreation Kids’ 
Camp.

Choose from day programs and residential 
camps to Duke of Edinburgh’s Award 
journeys. Activities include raft building, 
mountain biking, flying fox, giant swing, 
cookouts and more. With so many 
programs on offer, you’ll be sure to find a 
camp your kids will love.

Kids’ day camps start from $50. Residential 
camps include 24-hour supervision, 
accommodation, meals and activities, and 
many offer supervised transport to and 
from Central Station, Sydney. 

New friendships	 Fun     
Great value		  Safe

fb.com/nswsportandrecreation  



 

 

        
 
   

         

  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

BOOKINGS AND PAYMENT: 
Book ONLINE TODAY! Please visit us at www.hornsbyrsl.gymnastics.org.au and click on the "Holiday Programs" 
tab at the top of the screen and follow the prompts.  You can view class availability online too!  Please create a 
separate login for each child you are booking in. 

 
LOOKING FOR SOMETHING ELSE??  TRY ONE OF OUR OTHER HOLIDAY PROGRAMS  
We have a great range of other programs running at the club during the school holidays, see our website! 

 TUMBLE, TRICKS AND FLIPS - 2hr sessions for children aged 8yrs+.  No experience necessary. 
 ADVANCED  GYM - 2hrs sessions for children 8yrs+ with prior gymnastics experience. 
 SENIOR GYM - 2hr sessions for high school students.  No experience necessary. 

 

 

Hornsby RSL Youth Club Gymnastics 
1 Ashley Lane Hornsby NSW 2077 

Phone: 9476 6689 
Email: info@hornsbyrslgymnastics.com.au 

Website: www.hornsbyrsl.gymnastics.org.au 
 

JANUARY 2016 PROGRAM 

PROGRAM DETAILS: 
 

Time:   9am – 3pm each day 
 

Dates:   Wednesday 6th January Theme:  SUMMERTIME FUN 
   Friday 8th January  Theme:  CRAZY CREATURES 
   Monday 11th January  Theme:  WILD WILD WEST 
   Wednesday 13th January Theme:  SUPERHEROES 
   Friday 15th January  Theme:  SOMETHING STARTING WITH "P" 
   Monday 18th January  Theme:  FLURO MANIA 
   Wednesday 20th January Theme:  WHEN I GROW UP I WANT TO BE.... 
   Friday 22nd January  Theme:  CRAZY CIRCUS 
   Monday 25th January  Theme:  AUSTRALIA DAY FUN 
 

Cost:   Members Price* = $40 per day      Non Members Price* = $45 per day 
   * A member is a person who has registered for term time gymnastics classes in 2016 
 

What to bring:  Morning tea, lunch and a drink.  No nuts permitted. 
 

What to wear:       Dress to suit the theme for the day!!  Please ensure clothing is suitable for 
gymnastics or the dress up items can be removed for the activities!! 

 

Cancellations: Please note that refunds or credits are not permitted. 
 
 

Our popular recreational holiday gymnastics program will be running again throughout the January 
school holidays for all children aged 5 – 12 years (no experience necessary).  The days are fun filled, fast 

moving and include use of all the gymnastics apparatus.  Children have the opportunity to learn new 
gymnastics skills, participate in games, circuits, group activities, mini competitions and much, much 
more!!  Classes are run by fully accredited Gymnastics Coaches, holding Senior First Aid Certificates.   

Class numbers are limited, so hurry and get your friends together so you don’t miss out! 
 

BOOK 
NOW 

mailto:hornsbyrsl@gymnastics.org.au
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